
Junaluska’s Back to School 

Information 
 

September 2020 

We are so excited to see our face to face students on Monday. We cannot wait to have students in the build-

ing! We wanted to share some details about what things will look like, and we will also be sharing a video 

at the end of the week.  

Bus Information 

Bus routes and times are very similar to last year. We are asking kids to get out to the bus stop 
10 minutes earlier and stay 10 minutes later to help with the first few days.  

 

Morning Carline 

All students will have temperatures taken and asked three COVID questions before they enter 
the building. (Carline students need to stay in the car until temperature is taken and COVID 

questions are asked.) Students will enter through the door closest to the cafeteria.  All hallways 
are one way. Students will report to their classroom instead of going to the gym.  

 

No Visitors 

Only students are allowed in the buildings.  Unfortunately, parents are not allowed to walk 
their children in or eat lunch with their students. 

 

Check-Outs 

The front parking lot will be closed after 8:10 AM so that classes can go outside.  If you need to 
check out your child, please park in the side lot or carline and walk around to the front door.  

No checkouts after 2:20 PM. 
 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Students will not be able to eat meals in the cafeteria, so meals will be eaten in the classroom 
or outside. Water fountains are closed, so please send a water bottle to school labeled with 

your child’s name. 
 

Classrooms 

All desks are spaced out in the classrooms.  Students will be asked to wash hands and use 
hand sanitizer often. Classes will be going outside often, please make sure that your child 

brings a coat if it’s cool outside. 
 

Masks 

Masks must be worn at all times, but teachers will be giving mask breaks throughout the day. 
If your child needs masks, they will be available for pickup on Wednesday (9/30) from 12-2 PM 

or Thursday (10/1) from 4-6 PM in the carline.  
 

Recess 

Classes will be having recess everyday, but will not be sharing equipment or playground space 
with other classes. 

 

Dismissal 

Students will be spaced out in carline to make sure that everyone is 6 feet apart.  
 

Don’t forget to bring a towel to school on Monday for the students to eat 
lunch on outside, and please put your child’s initials on the towel.  


